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Deacon, Steve Molnar……………………… 615-604-6059 
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Deacon, Tom Samoray…………………… ... 615-504-6257 
Deacon, Paul Taylor…………………………615-754-6963 
Deacon, Hans Toecker.................................... 615-482-1895 
Administrator/Ministry Coordinator, Theresa Bradley .. 111 
Bookkeeper, Sharon Brown………………………..……121 
Office Secretary, Linda Ramming ................................... 110 
Adult Formation, Sr. Maria Patterson, CDP ................... 118 
Life Teen Minister, Angie Bosio ..................................... 113 
Youth Formation, Greg Karn  ......................................... 115 
RCIC and Baptism Prep., Connie Blevins ...................... 114 
Music and RCIA, Scott Goudeau .................................... 130 
Life Teen Band, Renee Campbell .................. 615-516-2067 

 

RECONCILIATION: Saturdays at 4:00 pm in the Reconciliation 
Room and by appointment. 

INFANT BAPTISM CLASS: For registered members of the 
parish. Third Tuesday of every month at 7:00pm in the worship 

space, unless otherwise noted. 

MARRIAGE: Contact one of the following: Deacon Hans 
Toecker, Deacon Tom Samoray, Deacon Steve Molnar, Deacon 
Paul Taylor, Rev. Pat Kibby or Rev. Emmanuel Dirichukwu (see 

contact numbers above) at time of engagement.  

PRAYER CHAIN: For prayer for yourself or for someone else, 
call Rosetta at 615-889-9495.  

SICK LIST: If you are going into the hospital or 
are homebound, please call the office, 615-758-2424. 

24-HOUR CRISIS HOTLINE: If you are feeling lonely, 
depressed, overwhelmed, a caring voice is just a phone call away 

at 615-244-7444, 7 days a week, 24 hours a day. 

 
MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTION SCHEDULE 

MARCH 7-MARCH 15 
 

Saturday 5:00pm…………Walt Kowalski 
Sunday 8:30am ............... Anthony Federle 
 11:00am ............... Guillermo Cadena 
 5:00pm ............... People of the Community 
Monday  8:00am ............... Tom Doss 
Tuesday  8:00am ............... Barbara Horn 
Wednesday 8:00am ............... Michele Bilodeau 
 6:30pm ............... Laura Rodrigues 
Thursday 8:00am ............... Ann & Ed Sullivan 
Friday 8:00am ............... Tom Doss 
Saturday 8:00am ............... Ann & Ed Sullivan 
 5:00pm ............... Deceased Members of the 
  ......................... Laposata & Bronzini Families 
Sunday 8:30am ............... Barbara Horn 
 11:00am  .............. Lilli Braud  
 5:00pm ............... People of the Community  
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MARCH 8, 2020 
SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT SCRIPTURE REFLECTION 

  
  
 Psychology has taught us a great deal about family dynamics 
and how we have come to be the person we find ourselves to be. We are 
comprised of such a mixed bag of blessings and obstacles with their 
graced moments and sinful ones. Think back on the journey of your life 
and how the many different and varied choices that you made influenced 
the direction your life. If you didn’t go on that first date with your 
spouse, who would be beside you today? If you chose to be in one place 
rather than another, what would have happened to the course your life 
has taken? We are on such a wonderful, exciting journey. What is most 
incredible and awesome is that we are not alone! God is with us. He 
inspires, heals, opens doors, and calls us every moment of our lives. The 
very life we have is due only to Him. 
 We can all sit down and list adjectives describing who we are. 
One may find him or herself more artistic than another or quicker with 
wit. We have unique gifts and talents and have the great gift of free will, 
which we treasure. Our histories come with more baggage for some and 
less hurdles for others, but we all have to find our way through the path 
we are on. However, have you ever given much thought to who you 
really are? That question has more merit than may at first appear. 
 We know ourselves as we live out our earthly journey. But do 
we know our heavenly self? What we know here is only one small part 
of who God has made us to be. The disciples really thought they knew 
Jesus until they went up the mountain. We also may think we know our 
true selves, too. We know that in eternal life we shall not only see God, 
but become like Him. Who will you be? What surprise do you think God 
has for you? 
 
    Liturgical Publications, Inc. 



Registration in the Parish: Forms 
are available in the office during 
office hours, in the literature racks 
in the narthex of the church, or on 
our website (www.saintstephen 
community.org) and can be filled 

out and returned electronically. 

Sunday Adult Education meets from 9:45-10:45 
am. Monday Group meets at 9am. Both groups 
meet in the Multipurpose Room of the Church. 

LIFE TEEN All high school age youth of the 
parish are invited to attend the LIFE TEEN Mass 
held every Sunday at 5pm followed by LIFE Night 
in the Multipurpose Room of the Church. 

PREP (Parish Religious Education Program) 
Classes for youth, age 3 through grade 8, are held 
on Sundays during the school year. 

The Nursery is open during Sunday Masses for all 
children 12 months (and walking) through 3 years, 
located in the Holy Family Center. 

Adult Choir & Children's Choir practices vary 
according to Mass times. Everyone is invited. 
Contact: Scott Goudeau. 

Christian Initiation (RCIA) and (RCIC) All non-
Catholic adults interested in learning about or 
becoming members of the Catholic Church contact 
Scott Goudeau. Meets every Thursday at 7:00pm in 
the Multipurpose Room of the Church. Youth, age 
7 or older, contact Connie Blevins.  

Catholics Returning Home.  “Welcome home!”  
If you have been away from the Church for awhile   
and are wondering how to transition back, help is 
available. Contact Jerry Marcec (630-362-7150 or 
marcecjj@yahoo.com). 

Parent’s Day Out. Located at 108 Brookhollow.  
Call Nancy Otting at 615-754-8432  or email nancy 
otting@gmail.com for information and availability. 

Buddy Break:  Respite program for families with 
children of special needs.  3rd Friday of each 
month.  Email Jill Tzompanakis for more details at 
tntzom@gmail.com. 

AA every Wednesday morning at 10:30am in the 
Lounge of the Holy Family Center. 

Al-Anon meets every Tuesday and Thursday at 
12:00 noon in the Lounge of the Holy Family 
Center. We can help, you are not alone. 

Funeral & Bereavement Ministry. 
Information to share on ways to save on the cost.  
Pre-planning allows us to establish a personal 
relationship ahead of time. After the death of a 
loved one we all need to journey with our grief in 
order for closure to take place.  For questions about 
Catholic funerals or to pre-plan, call Theresa 
Bradley at 615-758-2424, Ext. 111. 

Adult Faith Formation classes 
meet on Sunday and Monday. 
The Sunday group will meet on 
Mar. 8 and continue a series by 

Robert Barron on Conversion. The 
Monday group will  meet on Mar. 9 to 
continue An Introduction to the Enneagram 
as a Tool for Spiritual Development by 
Richard Rohr, OFM. We will meet on Mar. 
15 and 16.   *The Sunday group meets at 
9:45am in the Multipurpose Room of the 
Church.  *The Monday group meets at 
9am in the Multipurpose Room of the 
Church.   

Catholic Basics Wednesday mornings at 
8:30am. Join us in Room 100 as we look at  
the literary forms within the Bible in the 
book And God Said What.   

Wednesday Morning  Scripture Group 
from 10am-11:15am in Room 105. We are 
studying Scripture by looking at the 
readings used at Mass for the upcoming 
Sunday.  This helps prepare us for the 
Sunday liturgy in a thoughtful way.   

A Time to Seek—chapter-a-day readings:                              
Genesis 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14. 

This Week: Life Teen 
looks at the rise of 
isolation and loneliness 

among people, especially youth.  Isolation 
is a dulled and numb experience that lacks 
authentic friendships and community.  Life 
Teen can be a place for authentic 
friendship and community as part of the 
Body of Christ. 

Next Week:  This week Life Teen moves 
from a discussion isolation to one of 
invitation.  Through our Baptism, we are 
all members of the Mystical Body of Christ 
which sparks a desire to belong in the 
Church.  We are always invited to 
participate. 

LIFE TEEN Recycles:  LIFE TEEN is 
collecting cellular phones and inkjet printer 
cartridges for recycling as a fund raiser for 
our trip to Covecrest,  the Life Teen 
summer camp. LIFE TEEN receives up to 
$3 for each phone and ink cartridge 
received.  Deposit inkjet cartridges and cell 
phones in the marked box in the Donation 
Room off the Social Hall. No chargers or 
other accessories please, only phones 
and batteries. Contact: Angie at 615-758-
2424 x 113.    

Parents Meetings: 

• Parents Meeting for 
Students Preparing to 
Receive the Sacrament of 
Eucharist will be on Sunday, 

Mar. 22 at 9:45am in the Church.  
Note:  The Nursery will be open for child 
care during the parents meeting. 

Retreats: 

• First Eucharist Students Retreat is on 
Saturday, Mar. 28 from 8:30am to 
12:30pm. 

• The Good Friday Confirmation Mini-
Retreat is on Friday, Apr. 10 following 
the Good Friday Liturgy (until 9pm). 

Other Upcoming Events: 

• Seder Meal:  Confirmation students will 
join in service to our parish family on 
Saturday, Apr. 4 at our parish Seder 
Supper (the Passover meal).  The event 
begins following the 5pm Mass and is 
open to the Parish and all are invited to 
attend (especially Confirmation parents). 

Celebration of Sacraments: 

• First Eucharist will be celebrated on 
Apr. 18, 2020 at the 5pm Mass. 

• The Sacrament of Confirmation will be 
conferred at the Catholic Pastoral Center 
on Apr. 26, 2020 at 3pm.  St. Stephen 
will celebrate the Sacrament with Our 
Lady of the Lake, St. Paul, St. Mark, St. 
Patrick (McEwen), St. Francis Cabrini, 
and  Church of the Nativity.  Bishop 
Spalding will preside. 

• Important:  We must have a copy of the 
Baptism Certificate for all students 
preparing for the Sacraments. 

• Save the Date:  St. Stephen’s Vacation 
Bible School is June 22-26.  We accept 
donations of low strength reading glasses  
(+1.0) and sunglasses and donations for 
glasses throughout the year for the Haiti 
Medical Mission. 

“Go forth from the land of your 
kinsfolk and from your father’s 
house to a land that I will show 
you.” (Genesis 12:1)  God calls all 

of us to leave behind our old ways and to 
follow Him, placing our complete trust in 
Him. Some of the old ways that we may 
have to struggle to leave behind might be 
materialism, selfishness, and greed. Yet 
God promises to show us a new land and a 
better way to live. Remember what St. 
Teresa of Calcutta said, “God does not call 
us to be successful, God calls us to be 
faithful.”  

FAITH FORMATION 

Financial Report—-3-1-2020 

 

Collection figures not available at time 
of printing. 

Regular Collection  ......................................$ 
 

Capital Improvements Debt .........................$ 

Monthly Loan Payment…………….$18,675 

Debt Owed……………………...$3,290,815 

Income YTD (starting 7/1/19) .................. ...$
Income Last Year…..........................................$ 
 
 

 PREP 

 



Easter Egg Hunt—Save the 
Date—Apr. 11:  The annual St. 
Stephen  Easter Egg Hunt  will be 
Saturday,  Apr. 11, in the fields 
behind the church.  FREE pic-

tures  with the bunny begin at 9am and 
continue until 9:45am, and begin again 
after the egg hunt.  The egg hunt starts 
promptly at 10am.  Crafts, games, and each 
child will receive a treat bag. More details 
with instructions on how to sign up will be 
posted in the bulletin beginning Mar. 
14.  Sign up will be on line through the St. 
Stephen App.  Sponsored by the KC Ladies 
Auxiliary and the Knights of Columbus. 

Kids Day:  Save the Date for Kid’s 
Day Apr. 25 from 12pm to 3pm, 
for all children and grandchildren of 
our parish (ages 3-11) on the soccer 

field behind the church.   This fun-filled 
afternoon will include giant inflatables, 
face painting and hair coloring by Life 
Teen, caricature drawings by our St. Ste-
phen artists, Brother Howard and his chil-
dren’s train and (new this year), a pony 
petting zoo!  Lots of great music by DJ 
Kevin and plenty of food including hotdogs 
and popcorn as well as soda and water.  
Questions, contact Kevin Hennessy at 615-
440-6336 or krh65@comcast.net. 

From the Pro-Life Committee of the La-
dies Auxiliary: May expectant mothers 
choosing adoption receive grace and sup-
port in embracing this loving option.  We 
know that “Life, especially human life, 
belongs only to God.  For this reason, who-
ever attacks human life in some ways at-
tacks God himself.”  Let us pray that all 
who support abortion encounter the trans-
forming love of the Father, and with repent-
ant hearts seek His mercy. Evangelium 
Vitae 

and for those who have made a gift or 
pledge to the 2020 Bishop’s Annual Appeal 
for Ministries.  As of Feb. 23, St. Stephen 
Catholic Community has reached 46% 
of our dollar goal and 63% of our partic-
ipation goal!  Please consider making a 
donation in support of the ministries that 
serve our Catholic Community and beyond 
throughout Middle Tennessee. Pledge cards 
are available on the table in the narthex, or 
go to www.appeal.dioceseofnashville. com.   

Pew Cleaning:  It’s that time of year again. 
We are cleaning the pews and need your 
help! We hope that you can join us 
Wednesday, Mar. 18 at 9am. Many hands 
make light work. Please bring a bucket and 
rags, if possible. For more information, call 
Maria Montini 615-884-7541. 

The Knights of Colum-
bus wish to thank all of 
the parishioners for their 

generous donations and support of the MR 
Foundation Tootsie Roll Drive on Feb. 
22 and  23.  The donations raised ap-
proximately $2400 which will help sup-
port many organizations we sponsor includ-
ing the Mt. Juliet Challenger League, Em-
power Me Day Camp, Down Syndrome of 
Middle TN (DSAMT), The ARC of TN, 
and Buddy Break.  Also, a sincere thank 
you to our volunteers for making this event 
possible.  

The Knights of Columbus sincere-
ly wish to thank all those who par-
ticipated in last weekend’s Red 

Cross Blood Drive.  As a community rep-
resenting St. Stephen, your selfless act of 
giving produced an outstanding 94 Pints of 
Life Saving Blood.  Special thanks to 
Father Pat, Father Emanuel, Linda 
Ramming, Theresa Bradley, David Mor-
rissey, Chip Harris, Jeff Altenbern & 
Benson Montini.  Any questions, call 
Mark Marsh at 615-207-9434.  Honor Roll 
will be posted this weekend and next in the 
Narthex.  Save the Date: Next Blood 
Drive is May 3!! 

Catholics Returning Home 
Prayers:  Thanks to all for your 
continued prayers for the 2 Cath-
olics who recently completed our 
6-week session welcoming them 

back.  They and the Catholics Returning 
Home team really appreciate your support.  
It is inspiring to see the Holy Spirit guiding 
souls on their faith journey.  Your welcom-
ing spirit and prayers play an important 
part.  If you would like help with the transi-
tion back to full participation in Church 
life, or if you have relatives, friends, co-
workers, or neighbors who would like help, 
contact Jerry Marcec (marcecjj@gmail. 
com / 630-362-7150) for more information.  
We will start another session in September.  

GUIDELINES FOR FAST AND ABSTI-

NENCE DURING LENT:  All are obliged by 

Canon Law to abstain from meat on Ash 
Wednesday, all Fridays of Lent, and Good 
Friday, from the age of 14 years throughout 
life.  The law forbids the use of meat, but 
not of eggs, the products of milk, or condi-
ments made of animal fat.  All are obliged 
by Canon Law to fast—limiting oneself to 
one full meal and two lighter meals in the 
course of the day—on Ash Wednesday 
and Good Friday, from the age of 18 until 
the age of  59. The combined quantity of 
food at the two light meals should not ex-
ceed the quantity of food taken at the full 
meal.  The drinking of ordinary liquids 
does not break the fast.  If a person is una-
ble to observe the above regulations due to 
ill health or other serious reasons, they are 
urged to practice other forms of self-denial 
that are suitable to their condition. 

 Fish Fry season continues this 
Friday at 5pm in the Social Hall, 
and will continue until we end the 

season with our final fish fry on  Apr. 3.  
See the flyer in the bulletin for weekly spe-
cials. 

Rice Bowls are available on the table in 
the narthex. Donations assist Catholic 
Relief Services to help those around the 
world who are in need.  We will collect 
them near Easter. 

40 Cans for Lent:  We are asking each 
parish family to donate one or more can(s) 
or bag(s) of non-perishable food for each 
day of Lent.  Please tie bags, or leave cans 
in cases.  Collection boxes will be located 
in the Social Hall thru Apr. 13.  Our goal 
is 12,000 lbs. of food.  All donated food 
goes to the Mt. Juliet Help Center.  Ques-
tions:  Call Joe Fariello at 615-939-3171.  
Sponsored by K of C Council 9282. 

Lenten Penance Service will be on Thurs-
day,  Apr. 2 at 7pm. 

 

Bishops Annual Appeal for Ministries: 
Bishop Spalding is grateful for the prayers 
and support of the faithful of our Diocese 

PARISH HIGHLIGHTS 

Altar Flower Donation   

 

Please Note: No flowers or plants in 
the church during the Lenten season. 

 

To donate flowers for the altar in memory of a 
loved one or to remember a special occasion, 

contact Connie Blevins (615-397-9255). 
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TWO WEEKS AT A GLANCE 

Sunday, March 8—2nd Sunday of Lent 

• RCIA 9:45am 

• PREP 9:45am 

• Adult Ed 9:45am 

• EDGE  6pm 

• Life Teen 6pm 

• Walking with Purpose 6:30pm 

Monday, March 9 

• Adult Ed 9am 

• Rosary 6pm 

• Toastmasters 6:45pm 

• Life Band 7pm 

• Boy Scouts 7pm 

Tuesday, March 10 

• Legion of Mary 8:30am 

• Al Anon 12 noon 

• Room in the Inn—St. Stephen 

• Faithful Citizenship 6:30pm 

Wednesday, March 11 

• Catholic Basics 8:30am 

• Scripture 10am 

• AA 10:30am 

• Prison Ministry Rosary 6pm 

• Mass & Adoration 6:30pm-8pm 

• Choir 7pm 

Thursday, March 12 

• Walking with Purpose 8:30am 

• Thursday Lunch 11am 

• Al Anon 12 noon 

• RCIA/RCIC 7pm 

Friday,  March 13 

• Fish Fry 5pm 

• Stations of the Cross 7pm 

Saturday, March 14 

• Reconciliation 4pm 

• Marriage Date Night 6:30pm 

Sunday, March 15—3rd Sunday of Lent  

• RCIA 9:45am 

• Adult Ed 9:45am 

• PREP 9:45am 

• EDGE  6pm 

• Life Teen 6pm 

• Walking with Purpose 6:30pm 

Monday,  March 16 

• Adult Ed 9am 

• Rosary 6pm 

• Life Band 7pm 

• Boy Scouts 7pm 

Tuesday, March 17 

• Legion of Mary 8:30am 

• Al Anon 12 noon 

• Room in the Inn—UMC 

Wednesday, March 18 

• Catholic Basics 8:30am 

• Scripture 10am 

• AA 10:30am 

• Prison Ministry Rosary 6pm 

• Mass & Adoration 6:30pm-8pm 

• Choir 7pm 

Thursday, March 19 

• Walking with Purpose 8:30am 

• Thursday Lunch 11am 

• Al Anon 12 noon 

• RCIA/RCIC 7pm 

Friday, March 20 

• Fish Fry 5pm 

• Stations of the Cross 7pm 

Saturday,  March 21 

• Reconciliation 4pm 

DIOCESAN AND COMMUNITY NEWS 

Mt. Juliet Help Center:  Most needed items at the 
center are:  Crackers, shampoo, chili beans, pork 
and beans, spaghetti sauce, jelly. 

Ladies of Charity:  Have you started Spring clean-
ing?  No room in your closet for your newest Spring 
frocks?  Well clean out those closets and bring your 
old Spring/Summer clothing to us!  The Ladies of 
Charity are seeking donations of women’s and 
men’s Spring/Summer clothing and accessories for 
our Consignment Shop.  With donated items, 100% 
of the sale proceeds go directly to our Emergency 
Assistance programs in the community.  Donations 
of clean clothing, in EUC or GUC (on hangers 
please)  and accessories will be accepted at the 
Shop, located at 2216 State St.,  Mondays – Satur-
days, Mar. 2 through 28, from 10am to 2pm 
(closed Sundays).  Thank you for your support. 

40 Days for Life Spring Campaign in Mount Juli-
et is underway and runs until Palm Sunday, 
Apr. 5, when we will pray the stations of the 
cross at 5pm.  We will say the Rosary on 
Sunday, Mar. 15, at 1pm. If you would like 
to carpool, please meet in St. Stephen’s upper 
parking lot at 12:15pm.  Mount Juliet is being 
sued in federal court by the ACLU on behalf 
of Carafem who wants to provide surgical 
abortions.  We pray from 6am to 6pm every 
day, so we need your to help to fill the prayer 
slots.  Please sign up on line www. 
40daysforlife.com/MountJuliet. 

The Spring Speaker Series:  This season’s series is 
called “Lent: Spiritual Wisdom of the Early 
Church.” The talks will take place on Wednesdays, 
at 10am and 7pm at the Pastoral Center, 2800 
McGavock Pike.  Starting on Mar. 11 with Derek 
Rotty “Set Free From Blindness: Themes of Con-
version & Discipleship in the Teaching of St. Au-
gustine.”  Mar. 18—Dr. Jon Stotts will give his talk 
“Doing Nothing for Lent: The Importance of Lei-
sure in the Rule of St. Benedict.” Mar. 25—Joan 
Watson, “If Arius was Right, Our Lent is in Vain: 
the Importance of the Incarnation.” Fr. Andrew 
Forsythe on Apr. 1— “Fools for Christ: the Desert 
Fathers and Asceticism”. For more information, call 
the Office of Faith Formation at 615-645-9770 or 
faithformation@dioceseofnashville.com. 

Catholic Business League Welcomes Nashville 
Construction Leader:  John Gromos, Vice Presi-
dent and General Manager of Turner Construction 
will talk about Nashville's continued building 
growth as the speaker at the Catholic Business 
League's Mar. 12 breakfast meeting, sponsored by 
Catholic Charities.  The CBL event will take place 
beginning at 7:30am in the Fleming Center at the 
Cathedral, with Mass preceding at 7am.  More in-
formation is available at catholicbusinessleague.org 

Sidewalk Advocates for Life offers a brand new 
training program to equip and support those who are 
the hands and feet of Christ, offering loving, life-
affirming alternatives to all present at an abortion 
facility, thereby eliminating demand and ending 
abortion.  Saturday, Mar. 14, from 9am to 2pm at 

St. Stephen in the Lower Hall of the Holy Family 
Center.  DVD presentation, light lunch, built-in 
breaks, and workbook provided for $10.  Please call 
Marilyn Cox to register: 615-766-4119.  

Welcome Singing Irish!  The University of Notre 
Dame Glee Club, celebrating its 105th year as the 
university’s all male chorus, will perform at St. Hen-
ry Church on Saturday, Mar. 14 at 7:30pm.  The 
concert is free and open to the public; an offering will 
be collected.  Also, if you are interested in hosting 1-
2 members of the Glee Club overnight, call Carol 
Wieck at 615-293-7680 or email carolw81 
@gmail.com.  Go Irish! 

Pro-Life Women’s Day on the Hill, Mar. 25:  Join 
Tennessee Right to Life as we welcome Rebekah 
Hagan one of today`s youngest speakers on the is-
sues of teenage pregnancy, abortion, and abortion pill 
reversal. Register online today at:  https://
www.tnrtl.org/ 2020_prolife_womens_day. 

Catholic Women of Faith Conference:   Come Be 
Blessed, Mar. 28 at St. Phillip Church in Franklin 
starting with Mass with Bishop Spalding at 8:30am 
and ending with Benediction at 3:30pm.  Speakers 
are:  Kelly Niteo, Kathleen Beckman, Christine Wat-
kins, and Taylor Tripodi.  Registration Fee is $45 
($50 at the door).  Register online at:    catholicwom-
enoffaithconference.com. 

Father Ryan High School News:   Father Ryan 
Presents Bye Bye Birdie.  The Father Ryan Purple 
Masque Players will present Bye Bye Birdie on Apr. 
16-18,  in the Center for the Arts on the Father Ryan 
campus. Curtain for the group's spring musical will 
be at 7pm each night.  Tickets are $10 for adults and 
$7 for students. More information is available at 
fatherryan.org/arts/theatre.  Summer Camp time at 
Father Ryan!  Registration is now open for Father 
Ryan's array of outstanding summer camps.  Camps 
open the week of May 26.  For information on the 
camp schedule, coaches and to register, vis-
it fatherryan.org/camps. 

Pope John Paul II High School News:  Class of 
2024—New Student Orientation:  On Tuesday 
night, Mar. 10,  JPII welcomes parents of new 
Knights that will be enrolling in the class of 
2024.  The spirit store, “The Armory,” will be open 
at 6pm. Refreshments will be served in the dining 
hall beginning at 6:30pm.  The Academic Program 
will begin at 7pm, and will be held in the Ann & 
Monroe Carell Auditorium. In addition, The Mills 
Uniform Company will be on campus from 4:30pm 
to 7pm.  Parents can schedule an appointment for a 
uniform fitting through Pamela Wegenka pamela. 
wegenka@jp2hs.org.    Camp JPII Registrations 
are open.  For kids 4-18 from June 1-26, Monday 
thru Friday in two sessions, 9am to 12pm and 
12:30pm to 3:30pm. Before care is available.   https://
jp2hscamp.campbrain registration.com  to register or 
for more information.  Questions?  Email 
camp@jp2hs.org. 
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Call the office to add your/ family member name to the prayer list. Names 
will be kept on the list until the end of the month. Let us know if we should 
keep someone on longer. Please inform the office of a loved one’s death 
so they may be added to the deceased prayer list. 

Prayers requested for the following:   Joan Celli, Amanda Jacobs, John Nolan (brother of Nancy Reuther), 
Gary Webb (friend of  the Castner’s, Gray’s, & Scarborough’s), Lyndsey Myers (friend of Chip Harris), Don-
na Hess (friend of Wen Marcec),  Bonnie Skaggs (sister of Judy Crowe), Lauren Lathan (grand- daughter 
of Sarah Wiggins), Dan Dammann, Ursula Norvell (mother of Doug Norvell), Tracey Dill (daughter of Janice 
Fox), Katherine Weinstein (sister of Teri Bosio and aunt of Angie Bosio), Ann Sullivan,  Tom Keenan, Al 
Steinmetz, Janice Gentry, Hugh Harmon (uncle of Regina Norvell), Pete Harper, Susan James (friend of 
Janice Fox), Bill Walsh, Choyce McBride (sister of  Ron Fleitz), Jake Jakubowski, Pat Porter, George Wie-
mar, Jack  Klinefelter, Steve Molnar, Robert Porcella, Troy Versluis (friend of Linda Johnson), Linda Stanley 
(cousin of Valerie & Ron Fleitz), Ann Donelson (mother of Sue Donelson), Fran Branch (friend of Monohan 
family), Marilyn Parham (sister of Jo Ann Summers),  Diane Jones (cousin of Gail Cantrell), Jan Cason 
(cousin of Peggy & Charles Waterston),  Bill Laurie, Joe Fiato, Marie Chabot (former parishioner), Randle 
Webber (daughter of Gerald Webber & granddaughter of Judy Webber Crowe),  Marie Sullivan (mother of 
Sharon Brown), Maida Soghikian (daughter-in-law of Leon Ring), Kathy Siggins & Liillian Bosquez (sisters 
of Della Thompson), Sandra Kent (friend of Geana Larson),  Bob Dwyer,  Allen Smith (father of Leigh Anne 
Hartman),  Cherylle Delaney (sister of Margaret Ingram), Bill Pauly (brother of Burton Pauly),  Rosie Robin-
son (friend of Maddy Bennett),   Maureen Copeskey,  Walter Pope (Semper Fi),   Shelby & Carissa, Joan 
Gunter,  Jan-Blaise MacEachern (grandson of Jessica & Kevin Poe),  Jim Dooley (brother of Jerry Dooley), 
Billie Langnau (friend of Carol Dalglish), Tony Groce (friend of Mark Bailey), James Diehl (grandson of Gary 
& Joanne Rabideau), Pat Reisdorf (friend of Wen & Jerry Marcec), Greg Triplett (father of Andrew Triplett), 
Charles Louwerse (brother of Suzanne Valimont), Victoria Burk (niece of Debbie Short), Ted, and Max 
Journigan, Derrick Bailey,  Ruth Holzwarth, and Margaret Turner  (relatives of Renate Plasencia), Angela 
Young (daughter of Bob Young), Don Farwick (brother of Jan Marks), Ashley Vickers, George Mainville 
(brother of Betty Micol), Diane Kudrez, Beth Bojanski (niece of Suzanne Valimont), Bishop Mikaelian. 

Please remember those who have died, especially:  Victoria Diaz (mother of Carlos Calde-
ron), Mary Agnes (Sis) Cronin (sister of Jim Cronin). 

 
 
 

 
The following merchant has 
offered to donate 10% of  your 
total purchase (excluding alco-
hol and sales tax)  to St. Ste-
phen Life Teen and EDGE on 
the day listed below to help with 
funding for Life Teen Summer 
Camp.  Please present the bulle-
tin or flyer at time of purchase. 
 
El OK Corral—First Sunday of 
the month. 
 
 
 
 
Place a floral order for $25 or 
more with Brown’s Florist and 
mention “St. Stephen Capital 
Improvements” and $5 will be 
donated to the St. Stephen Capi-
tal Improvements Fund.  Valid 
on walk-in or phone orders.  
Please contact Rip Beazley, 
Brown’s Florist, 269 W. Main 
St., Hendersonville, TN. Phone: 
615-824-0857 or 615-720-6504 
(cell).   www.brownsflorist.net. 

10% Donations 




